
Memorandum 
 
To:  NFHS Member State Associations 
 
From:  Lindsey Atkinson, NFHS Director of Sports 
 
Subject: NFHS Volleyball Rule 4-2-1f Modification 
 
Date:  August 11, 2021 
 
___________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Due to a supply chain shortage of match permissible spandex in some areas of the country, 
state associations have the authority to temporarily issue a case-by-case modification of Rule 
4-2-1f limiting the size and number of manufacturer’s logos for the 2021 fall volleyball season.  

The modification would allow for multiple logos along the waistband only, while maintaining 
the requirement that all uniform bottoms must be like-colored. The modification does not 
permit more than one manufacturer’s logo greater than 2 ¼ square inches on any other part 
of the uniform bottom or the uniform top.  

Rule 4-2-1f: ART 1 . . . All uniforms shall adhere to the following:  

f. A single partial/whole manufacturer’s logo/trademark/reference, no more than 2 ¼ square 
inches with no dimension more than 2 ¼ inches, is permitted on each piece of the uniform 
provided placement does not interfere with the visibility of the player’s number.  

Schools must request permission to modify rule 4-2-1f and provide proof of intent to purchase 
legal uniform bottoms from a uniform supplier. 

Thank you for your attention and consideration.  
 
LA 


